
 
 
 

Village of Corfu Regular Meeting Minutes  
September 8, 2021 

 
The Village of Corfu Mayor held the Monthly Regular Meeting at the Corfu Village Hall, 116 East Main Street 
on September 8, 2021, at 6:30 p.m.  Present were Mayor Sargent, Deputy Mayor Doktor, Trustee Lauer, 
Trustee Johnson, Trustee Reisdorf, Village Clerk, Jennifer Eck, Village Electrician, Norman Waff, Camden Group 
Representative, Glenn Eck, Shane Hale, and Dillon Hale. 
 
 
Planning/Code Update: 

- JE Potter – No Update 
- Home Slice 33 Pizzeria – submitted paperwork to Genesee County Planning Board, waiting for 

approval. 
- Bistro – submitted site plan application to Genesee County Planning Board, waiting on approval with 

NYS DOT and will need to meet with Zoning Officer 
 
 
Police Update: 

- Received letter of resignation from Officer Scanio. 
- Discussed waiting on resignation from another Officer due to the lack of fulfilling status. 
- Possibility of 2 concerts left for the Darien Lake season, things have been going smoothly with traffic 

control. 
- Damage to the 2020 Explorer as it has caught a guard rail.  Estimate is $1,942.00 asked the Board 

whether to turn it into the insurance company or fix without insurance as the deductible is $1,000.  
Discussed that possibly can get a cheaper price on the repair. 

 
 Trustee Johnson made a motion to get additional quotes, 2nd by Deputy Mayor Doktor. 
 
   

The motion was passed on the following vote: 
VOTE YES NO ABSTAIN ABSENT 

Mayor Sargent X        

Deputy Mayor Doktor X              
Trustee Lauer  X    

Trustee Reisdorf x      

Trustee Johnson x      

VOTE TOTAL 5      

 
 
Court Update: 

- No Update 
 
 



 
Maintenance Update: 

- Mr. Waff addressed the Board requesting the purchase of a new shop door, the need for new locks on 
new door and police door, approx. $200. 

- Mr. Waff will install the Village Logo on the leaf blower and 2 skid loaders 
- Mr. Waff will be clearing all codes on all locks and resetting new codes 
- Mr. Eck will place an order for cones for maintenance department 
- Reminder dumpster days is this Friday and Saturday – Mr. Eck will be working. 
- Mr. Eck requested the need for the yearly undercoating all vehicles; will call to schedule 
- Mr. Eck sent in the local highway mileage for, Fieldcrest drive is included (for Chips monies) 
- Discussed if any Chips money is left and the need for upcoming repairs to sidewalks and roads. Mr. Eck 

will speak with the Town on a plan going forward. 
- Discussed the need to send to homeowner near the post office to have the sidewalk replaced 

immediately, safety hazard. 
 

Office Update: 
- Discussion regarding Jen Wolcott to help with the transition on Deputy Clerk processing accounts 

payable.  Her firm will charge $75 per hour with an estimate of 4 hours per month. A letter of services 
will be presented at next meeting. 

- Village Clerk and Mayor met with Sheridan Benefits and discussed moving renewals to the fiscal year 
instead of after the new fiscal year starts. 

- Shane and Dillon Hale addressed the Board for a program for our website for having a .gov address.  
This will help alleviate any issues on cyberattacks etc. Also discussed on whether to google or Microsoft 
for emails for the Village.  Shane & Dillon will research to see which is more beneficial of the 2 plans, 
both plans are $6 for each service, per month, per email address. 

 
Deputy Mayor Doktor made a motion to switch our website address to a .gov address, provided there 
is no contract with our current website provider, 2nd by Trustee Biggs. 

   
The motion was passed on the following vote: 

VOTE YES NO ABSTAIN ABSENT 
Mayor Sargent x        

Deputy Mayor Doktor X              
Trustee Lauer  X    

Trustee Reisdorf x      

Trustee Johnson x      

VOTE TOTAL 5       

 
 

Trustee Lauer made a motion to approve 8/25/21 minutes. 2nd by Deputy Mayor Doktor. 
 

The motion was passed on the following vote: 
VOTE YES NO ABSTAIN ABSENT 

Mayor Sargent x        

Deputy Mayor Doktor X              
Trustee Lauer  X    

Trustee Reisdorf x      

Trustee Johnson x      



VOTE TOTAL 5       

 
 
Trustee Johnson made a motion to approve the bills in the amount of $14,457.99 per cash 
requirements, 2nd by Deputy Mayor Doktor. 

 
The motion was passed on the following vote: 

VOTE YES NO ABSTAIN ABSENT 
Mayor Sargent x       

Deputy Mayor Doktor X              
Trustee Lauer  X    

Trustee Reisdorf x      

Trustee Johnson x      

VOTE TOTAL  5      

 
 
 

VILLAGE OF CORFU - General   Fund 
Abstract of Bills 

9.8.21 - Budget Year 2021-2022 

     
Inv. Date Inv # Vendor G/L # Amt. Due 

          
8.26.21 13818 C.W. Electronics 3120.4 $138.50 
9.1.21 6191 Camden Group 5110.4 $4,333.33 
8.12.21 6496 M&T Bank 1325.4 $17.02 
8.20.21 8915292105 National Grid 5182.4 $727.83 
9.1.21 82421 Petty Cash 1110.4 $25.10 
9.1.21 82421 Petty Cash 1325.4 $86.68 
9.1.21 82421 Petty Cash 3120.4 $24.30 
8.25.21 19040834 Quill 1325.4 $14.97 
8.31.21 19192957 Quill 1325.4 $64.20 
8.31.21 19172128 Quill 1110.4 $15.33 
8.24.21 19019907 Quill 1110.4 $49.35 
8.24.21 19006380 Quill 1110.4 $7.29 
8.31.21 19165195 Quill 8010.4 $37.39 
8.20.21 41330 Sewing Technology 3120.4 $10.00 
8.16.21 122867401081621 Spectrum 1110.4 $74.60 
8.16.21 122867401081621 Spectrum 1325.4 $74.60 
8.16.21 122867401081621 Spectrum 3120.4 $74.61 
8.25.21 8252102 TMP Signs 8510.4 $231.12 
8.23.21 9886981351 Verizon 3120.4 $120.07 
          
          
        $6,126.29 
 
 
 



 
VILLAGE OF CORFU - Sewer Fund 

Abstract of Bills 
9.8.21 Budget Year 2021-2022 

     
Inv. Date Inv # Vendor G/L # Amt. Due 

          
8.27.21 6234 Camden Group 8120.40  $        250.00  
8.27.21 6233 Camden Group 8120.40  $        250.00  
9.1.21 6232 Camden Group 8130.40  $        250.00  
9.1.21 6217 Camden Group 8130.40  $           93.00  
9.1.21 6216 Camden Group 8130.40  $           93.00  
9.1.21 6215 Camden Group 8130.40  $           93.00  
9.1.21 6204 Camden Group 8130.40  $        198.00  
9.1.21 6183 Camden Group 8130.40  $     6,743.46  
8.22.21 5996454 Frontier Communications 8130.40  $        155.69  
8.22.21 5993311 Frontier Communications 8120.40  $           85.93  
8.22.21 5994662 Frontier Communications 8120.40  $           59.81  
8.22.21 5994661 Frontier Communications 8120.40  $           59.81  
          
          
          
         $     8,331.70  
 
 

 
Sewer Update: 

- Discussion regarding pricing for the Economic Development for dumping and treatment of their waste.  
Would like this to be dumped at the TA Travel Plaza.  After discussion it was decided the Mr. Eck will 
reach out to Camden to get pricing. 

- Yancey’s Fancy has reached out to Mr. Eck to increase their monthly limits to 24,000. Trustee Lauer 
questioned the current contract; Mr. Eck will bring current and new contract to next meeting. 

- Trustee Lauer asked if the task list of the sewer plant has been started yet from Camden Group, Mr. 
Eck informed Trustee Lauer that has not been completed yet as the old plant is not completely shut 
down yet. 

- Trustee Reisdorf received quotes from Atlas energy for the plant’s electric needs. The Plant is currently 
going through new wave energy and has the potential of saving $40,000 over a term of 49 months. 

 
Trustee Lauer made a motion to switch to Atlas energy, once the attorney reviews contracts, 2nd by 
Trustee Johnson. 
 

The motion was passed on the following vote: 
VOTE YES NO ABSTAIN ABSENT 

Mayor Sargent x        

Deputy Mayor Doktor X              
Trustee Lauer  X    

Trustee Reisdorf x      

Trustee Johnson x      



VOTE TOTAL 5       

 
  

- Sewer plant needs a new PH Meter for the cost of $825 
 
Trustee Reisdorf made a motion to purchase a new PH Meter, 2nd by Deputy Mayor Doktor. 
  

The motion was passed on the following vote: 
VOTE YES NO ABSTAIN ABSENT 

Mayor Sargent x        

Deputy Mayor Doktor X              
Trustee Lauer  X    

Trustee Reisdorf x      

Trustee Johnson x      

VOTE TOTAL 5       

 
 
Beautification Update: 

- Deputy Mayor Doktor discussed the Better Corfu committee held a meeting regarding the Autumn in 
the Village, new signs have been made from TMP signs with the new dates, they are looking for 
volunteers 

- Next meeting for Better Corfu will be on Sept 16 at 7 pm and will address a final fundraiser. 
- Deputy Mayor Doktor is researching a 10x10 tent to purchase for the farmer’s market for the 

volunteers that are in charge of the market. 
 
 
Deputy Mayor Doktor made a motion to adjourn meeting at 8:00 pm, 2nd by Trustee Johnson 
 

The motion was passed on the following vote: 
VOTE YES NO ABSTAIN ABSENT 

Mayor Sargent x         

Deputy Mayor Doktor x       
Trustee Lauer  X    

Trustee Reisdorf X      
Trustee Johnson x      

VOTE TOTAL 5      

  
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Jenny McMartin-Eck 
Deputy Clerk 


